
For the HES applicants 2020 (who already submitted the applicantion in 2020)

Regrettably,  2020 HES were all suspended  due to COVID-19 development. If you
submitted the applicantion in 2020 and still feel interested, please provide the updated
admission  letter  from  any  university-affiliated  Mandarin  center and  email it  to
yangyang@mail.moe.gov.tw  for the period of 2 month this summer or 3. 6. 9. 12
months between this Sep until next August.

Your last year's application will be regarded as valid as long as you can provide the
updated admission letter before Mar 31. However, there's no guarantee of winning
the scholarship  as the applicants from last year and from this year will become a
larger pool and the HES committee will make a final selection. 

Thank You for your patience and understanding.
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